
Important Notice:

	 We are very thankful for the many churches and people that give faithfully to us and our ministry here in 
Bolivia. We could not do the ministry without your faithfulness and many would not have the opportunity to hear 
the gospel and be saved. We are also very thankful for Vision Baptist Missions, that handles all of the support that 
comes in, and makes sure that it gets to us to use in the ministry. As we mentioned in a previous prayer letter, a 
few months ago Vision was able to move to a permanent location that will allow them to better serve us and grow 
in their ability to help get missionaries to the field. The important notice is that with that new location comes a 
new address for our support. If you could please change the address from the previous one, as soon as possible to;

Vision Baptist Missions Inc, P.O. Box 647, Dawsonville GA 30534


Blessings and Opportunities:

	 We praise the Lord for His continued blessing and the offerings that are coming in for the land in Pacata. 
We praise the Lord that this past month we had an offering for $1000, one for $100 and $20. That brings our 
total to $8620 that we have so far. While we praise the Lord for what has been given, we are currently looking at 
an option on a property that would be a perfect place for the church. This means that if we were able to confirm, 
we would have to come up with the money as soon as possible to pay for it. We would ask you to continue to pray 
for this great opportunity, that the Lord will guide us, and continue to provide for this need. If you would like to 
give, please send to; Vision Baptist Missions Inc, C/O Bolivia Land Fund, P.O. Box 647, Dawsonville GA 30534. 


New Work Progress:

	 We mentioned in January that one of the men that graduated from our Bible College, and his family were 
moving to Santa Cruz, and looking at starting a new church. We praise the Lord that they have now been having 
service for the past month, or a little more, and the Lord has really been blessing them. They passed out 
invitations for several days before the first service, and even though they had torrencial rain, they still had close to 
fifteen people come. When it rains in this area the water can get several feet deep because of drainage problems. 
Each service they have been having fifteen to twenty people come and visitors in most services. They now have a 
group and faithful members that are coming and some are even beginning to help out in the church. There is one 
couple that is older and the husband is blind, that helps with the music and sings specials on a regular basis. We 
have been praying much for Juan and his family as they begin the ministry there and the needs that they have. 
They are still in need of chairs, a church sign, children’s tables and chairs and a few other things. If you would like 
to help this new work get off the ground, and continue to reach this area with the gospel, please let us know. 


Prayer Requests:

1. Pray for the new church plant and pastor Juan Lamett and his family and their needs.

2. Pray for wisdom as we look at possible options for the land in Pacata and the need.

3. Pray for us as we will be traveling to the US next month for our daughter’s wedding.

4. Pray for Bolivia and the economy here that has been unstable recently. 
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